
 

Friday 15th July 2022 

Newsletter No. 38 

Dear Grange Community,  

Watching the time pass on an analogue clock, one really gets the sense of the passing of time. 
 
So it is at Grange. I write this following our beautiful, well attended Year 6 Graduation Ceremony and Celebration today. 
These are the imperial Year 6’s of Grange. They are our Emperors and Empresses of Grange. They are majestic and their 
futures are brilliant. 
We are so proud of them and their achievements. 
The Grange end of Keystage 2 results this year in 2022 are fabulous. 
The progress scores in English from the scores in Year 2 to their scores in Year 6 (which is the way progress is 
measured) is WAY ABOVE NATIONAL. 
 
In Maths the Grange progress score places us in the top 12th percentile for progress in the country! 
These progress scores are indicative of the great teaching and the powerful learning taking place in Grange over the 
year. 
 
Academically Grange has shone this year but there is a symmetrical achievement which is even more important to us at 
Grange. 
Our children have excelled in growing their powers of confidence and consideration. 
They have believed in themselves and made good choices and they have been kind and caring. 
Although if we look collectively, we see a large mass of children, if we look closer, we see just why Grange is a great 
school to be part of. 
 
The confidence translates into great writing which was moderated and praised by the local authority. The reading at 
Grange has ignited and we have children whose working level was evaluated as working below National in Yr 2 but are now 
reading at greater depth national level. 
The consideration is the part that gives us such hope. The children participated in the wonderfully powerful heartstone 
odyssey which focusses on celebration of difference and true respect and inclusion. 
We have our CC way at Grange and we are seeing it bring good results for our children and that gives us hope as we build 
a better future through the education of our children. 
 
These results are mirrored at the early stages of the school in the Year 1 Phonics results with Grange achieving ABOVE 
NATIONAL in the Yr 1 Phonics screening. 
We are so proud of our children with their inquisitive, curious minds which we aim to nurture, cultivate and assist to 
flourish! 
 
We need to remember to be grateful and therefore I say thank you to our tremendous Staff of Grange who have 
worked tirelessly and skilfully with such compassion and care this year. 
YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE! 
 
Sadly we say goodbye to a few members of our Staff:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Each one of you has made unquantifiable, deep and meaningful differences for our children of Grange. We will miss you 
and can’t wait for you to visit Grange. Thank you for everything!! 
 
Parents and Carers of Grange you have been wonderful this year – the music concerts on Wednesday past were attended 
by 200 parents and carers! Graduation today was a full house! Thank you for your support and for trusting us with your 
precious children. 
 
Finally, children of Grange – you are awesome! You are powerful; you re kind; your loved; you are worthy and you are 
Grange forever! 
 
Be great; BE GRANGE. 
 
Have a great weekend and be safe in the heat. 
 
Mr Kerbel 

Headteacher 

Grange Primary, Harrow 

 Ms Rodriguez  Mr Deller 

 Ms Ryan  Mr Olins 

 Ms Buckley  Ms Nwokeji 

 Ms Waite  Mr Omotayo 



Year 3 conducted a surprise workshop this Thursday with our 
very own member of staff Miss Huth, taking on the role of Mary 
Anning. She talked about the difficult life of Mary Anning and 
shared amazing relics from the past of fossils, shells and 
ammonites with the children. The children at the end of the 
session were allowed to spend some time experimenting with the 
relics. 

YEAR 3 WORKSHOP: MARY ANNING 



WORD OF THE WEEK 
To support pupils in accessing our curriculum, teachers have carefully 
selected key vocabulary to teach using evidence-based strategies.  

Children, why not explore your year group’s WOTW with your family this 
weekend? You could research the origin of the word (etymology), find 
synonyms for your WOTW or find out how to say the word in different 
languages! 

 

Year 1 

 
Analogue Clock: A clock with the  

numbers 1 to 12 around the face and  

rotating hands to show the time. 

 

Year 2 

 
Mass: The amount of matter an  

object contains. 

 

Year 3 

 
Organic matter:  Matter that has come 

from a recently living organism. It is  

capable of decay, or is the product of 

decay. 

 

Year 4 

 
Symmetrical: When something is the 

same on both sides.  

 

Year 5 

 
Imperial: The idea of expanding one’s 

territory by taking over another  

country.  

 

Year 6 

 Inquisitive: Interested in what is not 

one’s personal or proper concern.  

https://kids.kiddle.co/Putrefaction


GRANGE CC CHILD OF THE YEAR AWARDS 2022 



 

 

The Met Office have today issued a red warning for Monday 
and Tuesday (18th & 19th July) with the temperatures set to 
reach 40 degrees.  The school will open as usual at 8.30am, 
however, if you wish to keep your children at home for safety 
reasons, we will authorise their absence. 

 

Children attending school are invited to wear their own clothes. 

 

 Light, loose-fitting clothes or PE Kit are advisable. 

 All children must bring a refillable water bottle to school. 

 Sun hats and sun cream is advisable. 

 Children will be indoors for playtime and lunchtime on Monday 
and Tuesday.  Teachers will take children out when safe and 
will try to keep to the shade. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

 

 

Miss Kay will be outside with all lost property on Monday 
& Wednesday at home time. Please make sure you take 
this opportunity to look for any of your child’s lost 
property.  

 

 Monday 18th July: Welbeck Road (field side), 3:15pm 

 Wednesday 20th July: Furness Road (playground side), 
3:15pm 

 

Please note that all unclaimed items will be donated to 
less fortunate families & charities.  

LOST PROPERTY 



Grange Primary School, Welbeck Road, Harrow HA2 0RY   Tel: 020 8422 5070 

E: office@grange.harrow.sch.uk      www.grange.harrow.sch.uk 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Wednesday 20th  

July 

Year 1-6 Sports Day 9am 

Wednesday 20th  

July 

Nursery PM & Reception 
Sports Day 1:30pm 

Thursday 21st July KS1 & KS2 CC Child of 
the Year Awards 9-10am 

Thursday 21st July Nursery AM Sports Day 
9am 

Thursday 21st July Grange Online Quiz 
11:30am 

Thursday 21st July Last day of term school 
finishes 1pm 

Friday 22nd July School closed 

Monday 25th July—
31st August 

Summer Holiday 

Thursday 1st  
September 

Staff training day: school 
closed 

Friday 2nd  
September 

Staff training day: school 
closed 

Monday 5th  
September 

School opens for children  

Monday 24th  
October—Friday 
28th October 

Half term holiday 

Monday 31st  
October 

Children return to school 

Thursday 15th  
December 

Last day of term school 
finishes 1pm 

Friday 16th  
December 

Staff training day: school 
closed 

Monday 19th  
December—Monday 
2nd January 

Christmas Break 

Tuesday 3rd January School opens for children 

Monday 13th  
February-Friday 
17th February  

Half term holiday 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

REMINDER: There 
are no clubs next week. 
If your child attended 
a club this term, it is 
no longer on. Please 
collect your child at 
normal pickup time of 
3:15pm.  

We will have brand new 
clubs from September 
for your child to sign 
up to! 

REMINDER: Autumn 
term starts on 5th 
September 2022 at 
8:30am. We hope you 
have a great Summer 
break and we look 
forward to seeing you 
in September. 

mailto:office@grange.harrow.sch.uk


EYFS SPORTS DAY! 



KS1 & KS2 SPORTS DAY! 











HARROW STEEL BAND SUMMER SCHOOL 



ORAL HEALTH TRAINING SESSION FOR PARENTS 



YOUNG HARROW FOUNDATION: HAF PROGRAMME 



SOUL KITCHEN FREE PRE-PACKED MEALS 



EASY FUNDRAISING: HOW TO 


